
 

 

The Rural Municipality of Piney 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

REGARDING THE INTENTION TO GIVE 

THIRD READING TO A BY-LAW 

TO CHANGE THE WARD BOUNDARIES IN 

THE RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF PINEY 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE is hereby given pursuant to subsection 87(4) of The Municipality Act that the 

Council of the Rural Municipality of Piney intends to give third reading to a by-law establishing 

new ward boundaries for the purpose of holding a municipal election. 

The third reading of the by-law is scheduled to be given at the 1st regular meeting of Council to 

be held in the Council Chambers of the Rural Municipality of Piney, on the 11th day of 

September, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. 

Copies of the by-law authorizing the ward boundaries for the purpose of holding a municipal 

election are available for review and may be examined by any person during the regular office 

hours of the municipal office at Vassar, Manitoba. 

In regards to this matter, a public hearing will take place for the rate payers of the Rural 

Municipality of Piney. The public hearing will be at the Woodridge Community Centre on 

August 15th, 2012 commencing at 7:00 p.m. If you have any questions, please give us a call at 

(204) 437-2284. 

 

 

 

Chief Administrative Officer 

RM of Piney 


